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PRESIDENT PFAFF – Please rise for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
MOTION by Mr. McGettigan seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to hear from the public with any comments.   MOTION CARRIED
PRESIDENT PFAFF – Anyone from the public that would like to address Council?

Resident; Robert McGovern, 298 E. Ashland Avenue; Resident wanted to remind the borough about cutting the grass on the patch of land that the borough maintains on Ashland Avenue.  President Pfaff and Brian Razzi addressed the resident.  He thanked the borough for being on top of it already this year.
MOTION by Mr. McGettigan seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to promote Brent Gensemer, Nicholas Sangmeister and Raymond Stilwell to the rank of Corporal of the Glenolden Police Department.  MOTION CARRIED
PRESIDENT PFAFF – Mayor Engel please step forward for the swearing in of the new Corporal’s.

President Pfaff asks that Brent Gensemer step forward to be sworn in by Mayor Engel.

Mayor Engel asks Brent Gensemer to repeat after him:

I Brent Gensemer do solemnly swear that I will support the Constitution of the United States and the Constitution and Laws of the State of Pennsylvania and all local ordinances and I will faithfully and impartially perform and discharge the duties as a Corporal of the Glenolden Police Department according to the law and the best of my ability so help me God.
Congratulations.  Lots of Applause

President Pfaff asks that Nicholas Sangmeister to come forward.

Mayor Engel asks Nicholas Sangmeister to repeat after him:

I Nicholas Sangmeister do solemnly swear that I will support the Constitution of the United States and the Constitution and Laws of the State of Pennsylvania and all local ordinances and I will faithfully and impartially perform and discharge the duties as a Corporal of the Glenolden Police Department according to the law and the best of my ability so help me God.
Congratulations.  Lots of Applause
President Pfaff asks that Raymond Stilwell to please step forward.

Mayor Engel asks Raymond Stilwell to repeat after him:

I Raymond Stilwell do solemnly swear that I will support the Constitution of the United States and the Constitution and Laws of the State of Pennsylvania and all local ordinances and I will faithfully and impartially perform and discharge the duties as a Corporal of the Glenolden Police Department according to the law and the best of my ability so help me God.
Congratulations.  Lots of Applause
MOTION by Mr. Ruggiero seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to enter into an agreement with the Glenolden Fire Company for the repayment of the new Spartan LT 93’M Platform Fire Apparatus in the amount of $1,607,000.00.  MOTION CARRIED
MOTION by Mr. Ruggiero seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to enter into a Finance Agreement with Univest for the purchase of the new Spartan LT 93’M Platform Fire Apparatus.  MOTION CARRIED

MOTION by Mr. McGettigan seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  MOTION CARRIED 
MOTION by Mr. McGettigan seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  MOTION CARRIED
BIDS & CORRESPONDENCE – Brian Razzi read a “thank you” note that the Borough received from Brianna Califano.  It read “Dear Borough Hall, Thank you all for listening, and guiding me for my project.  I appreciate all of your support.  Sincerely, Brianna Califano”  Brianna Califano created the bat houses that were placed in Glenolden Park.
MOTION by Mr. McGettigan seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to accept all committee reports as presented with the exception of the Engineer’s and Solicitor’s report.     MOTION CARRIED

COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE & LAW – Mr. Ruggiero

No new report
PUBLIC & SAFETY – Mr. McGettigan 
	 

	CASH
	CHECKS
	CREDIT
	TOTAL

	Parking Tickets
	       $1,744.00  
	      $1,711.00     
	$   0.00
	   $3,455.00

	Accidents
	       120.00             
	           360.00 
	         0.00
	        480.00         

	Incident Reports
	         45.00             
	     15.00 
	    0.00
	          60.00         

	Restitution
	           0.00
	              0.00 
	    0.00
	           0.00

	Magistrate Burns
	           0.00
	       2,874.16             
	    0.00
	    2,874.16     

	D.U.I.
	           0.00
	            20.18       
	    0.00
	        20.18        

	Fingerprints
	           0.00
	       0.00
	    0.00
	           0.00

	Totals
	       $1,909.00
	      $4,980.34
	$  0.00
	   $6,889.34


	              27
	Crimes Code Arrests

	            103
	Vehicle Code Arrests/Citations Issued

	            332
	Parking Tickets Issued

	            567
	Calls for Service


Glenolden Fire Company Report for March 2022 – No Report Available
	No. of Alarms
	In Town
	Out of 

Town
	Y.T.D.
	Minutes in Service
	Man Minutes
	# of Drills
	YTD
	Members

Attending
	Total Man Minutes Drills

	
	
	
	  
	   
	   
	
	
	
	     


	House
	Assist EMS
	Fire

Alarms
	Investigations
	Oil Spill

	PECO Equip-ment
	  Gas Investigation
	M.V.A.
	Brush

	
	
	
	        
	
	
	         
	
	


Mutual Aid -  
HIGHWAY & LIGHTS – Mr. Ford 
JOBS PERFORMED
Daily trash removal from all borough streets.

Potholes filled where necessary.

Repairs, relocations, installation and or replaced signs, poles and posts where needed.

Clean up of branches and debris from the back stop of the ballfields.

All additional maintenance requests performed.

EQUIPMENT
Power washed the street sweeper.

Cleaned and maintained equipment.

HEALTH & SEWER – Mr. Haney
JOBS PERFORMED

Daily removal of trash and debris.

SEWERS

Routinely checked sewers; everything running fine.

Storm inlet cleaned out at Lamont Avenue playground.

Dug out storm inlet at the corner of S. Sharp Avenue and Serrill Avenue.

Storm inlets dug out at Park Guard building.

EQUIPMENT
Cleaned and maintained equipment
HEALTH OFFICER – March, 2022
Communicable Diseases Reported:  0


Animal Bites Reported:  2
Inspections/licenses issued:  0 
Passed: 0
Failed:  0
 

Complaints: 0






Respectfully Submitted, Brian Razzi
PARKS & PROPERTY – Mrs. Duffy
JOBS PERFORMED
Daily removal of trash and debris from all borough parks and properties.
Clean up of graffiti in the gazebo and lower park area.

All necessary repairs and cleanup made to S. Llanwellyn Park and Lamont Park

Clean up of fence area and back stop at all the ball fields.

Repairs made to snack bar and snack bar bathroom.

Infields dragged with the Kubota.

Paint touch up on Walking Trail Sign and Welcome to Glenolden Sign.

All additional maintenance requests performed.

POLICE

Mounted broken door stop.

Any additional maintenance requests performed.

LIBRARY

Clean up of window sills and back stairway.

Batteries replaced in heat thermostat.

Any additional maintenance requests performed.

EQUIPMENT
Cleaned and maintained equipment.
BUILDING & ZONING – Mrs. Calabrese 
    Building and Zoning Report for the month of March 2022

Total Building/Zoning Permits issued   62
Total fees collected
  $17,184.50
Use and Occupancy Report for the month of March 2022

C&O’s applied for

               14
Total fees collected 
  $  1,400.00

Re-inspections



     0
Total fees collected
  $         0.00

U&O’s applied for

               54
Total fees collected    
  $  7,625.00

Re-inspections


 
     0     Total fees collected
  $         0.00
Total Use and Occupancy fees turned over to the Borough Secretary:         
  $  3,625.00
ENGINEER – Mrs. Nelson 

Former Glenolden Swim Club

The applicant’s engineer advised they are still awaiting a sign off from a neighboring property owner for temporary access during construction and upon receipt will submit updated Highway Occupancy Permit plans to PennDOT.  

The Borough advised on 3/24/2022 the account balance for engineering services is negative in the amount of $1,056.75.  We asked the project engineer to request the Owner to replenish the account. We sent a copy of our invoices billed to date covering the period through 3/4/2022 to the Borough Secretary, as requested. 
MacDade Signal Project
PennDOT update: 
· The 180-day testing period for signals will proceed upon completion of the fiber work which is in progress.

· ADA ramps: the revisions are in progress.  

· Punch list items have been completed. 

FY 2021 CDBG  MacDade Boulevard Improvements  

We sent certified letters to the property owners inviting them to the April 12th public meeting and representatives from 4 of the 12 businesses attended.  We also received a signed letter from 1 of businesses acknowledging the project and they also contacted us advising they were unable to attend. We presented the project at the meeting and responded to questions from the businesses and Council. The Council President suggested another public meeting be held to further discuss questions and comments from the businesses.

We are updating the plans including per PennDOT’s response to our draft design plans and expect to submit to PennDOT within the next several weeks.  Upon    PennDOT’s approval we will coordinate the bid schedule with the Borough an put the project out to bid. 

South Ave. Bridge

We forwarded to the County consultant the resolutions showing the Borough authorized the construction of the sanitary sewer on South Avenue in 1923 and 1924, prior to the construction of the bridge (1927) and conveyed Council’s opinion the cost for relocation of the sanitary sewer line is not the Borough’s responsibility.  We also responded the information the consultant previously provided related to PennDOT requirements, not the County and for the last bridge replacement on MacDade Blvd. undertaken by PennDOT, the Borough was reimbursed for 75% of Engineering and Construction for the sewer line needing to be relocated as part of their incentive/disincentive program.  We are still awaiting their response.  NO CHANGE
Glenolden – R - 119 Grays Ave

Construction is in progress. 

2022 Road Programs

We received requests from neighboring municipalities inquiring if the Borough would be interested in teaming with them for repaving portions of roadways along the municipal boundaries similar to what was done for repaving part of Academy Ave. for the Ridley Township 2021 Road Program. Glenolden Borough would be responsible for the costs associated with repaving one-half width of these roads. The roadways and neighboring municipalities are as follows:

· Academy Avenue bordering Ridley Township from South Ave. to the Ridley Township / Darby Township Line (at the Muckinipattis Creek).  We advised the Ridley Township Engineer that the Borough is interested in being part of the 2022 Road Program as confirmed by the Borough Manager.

· Academy Avenue bordering Darby Township from West Ashland Ave to the Ridley Township / Darby Township Line (at the Muckinipattis Creek).  We sent this request from the Darby Township Engineer to the Borough Manager for input. 

We see this as an opportunity to incorporate the necessary repairs on the Academy Ave. bridge over the Muckinipattis Creek.  As previously reported PennDOT’s biannual bridge inspection reports have been directed to Glenolden Borough when Ridley Township and Darby Township are responsible for their proportionate share of costs.

· Primos Avenue bordering Folcroft Borough from Chester Pike to Glen Ave. We reviewed the quantities and cost estimate in the amount of $16,667 for Glenolden Borough’s portion provided by the Folcroft Borough Manager and found them to be reasonable, however, please note with recent cost increases the bid amount may be greater. 

We will work with the Borough Manager to coordinate initiation of the improvements.

2022 County Aid
Please note we received notification that the amount the Borough will receive has been reduced by 20% due to the reduction in liquid fuels money the state provides them.
SOLICITOR –  No report at this time.
PRESIDENT PFAFF  –  Old / New business
FINANCE & LAW – Mr. Ruggiero


No new report
PUBLIC SAFETY – Mr. McGettigan 

No new report
HIGHWAY & LIGHTS – Mr. Ford


No new report


HEALTH & SEWER  – Mr. Haney
 

No new report
PARKS & PROPERTY – Mrs. Duffy

No new report


BUILDING & ZONING  – Mrs. Calabrese

No new report
Mayor Engel  –  Would like to congratulate the new Corporals in the Police Department.  Mayor Engel would also like say that the Borough has been very good with the changes in the Police Department and in making Glenolden Borough safer for the community. 
MOTION by Mr. McGettigan seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to pay all bills as presented.   MOTION CARRIED
PRESIDENT PFAFF – There will be an Executive Session following the meeting to discuss 
contract negotiations.

MOTION by Mr. McGettigan seconded by Mrs. Calabrese to adjourn this meeting.   MOTION CARRIED
Adjourned meeting at 7:30 p.m.

ATTEST

Brian Razzi
Borough Manager
BR/bb
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3

